NEWS

We need you...
We are looking for new Parent Governors.

We currently have two vacancies and are keen
to maintain a full Governing Body by meeting
and appointing two new people. Being a
Governor is a vital job and it is important to the
Federation to have the full number of
Governors possible in order to carry out this
strategic role really well.

Most Governors meet each half term for a
meeting that starts at 5pm and lasts for about
an hour. Some governors are members of sub-
committees and attend another meeting half
termly for slightly longer. Don’t let childcare
issues put you off expressing your interest,
after school provision can be funded to enable
Governors to attend meetings.

If you have skills in finance, legal matters,
creativity, building or a real commitment to
our Federation then we would like to hear
from you. Please chat to either headteacher, or
to our staff Governors Mrs Ryan Class FCR or
Mrs H McCarthy Class 5MC to find out more.

Year 6 National Tests

Next week our Year 6 children will be taking their
National Tests — SATSs.

The children have been working really hard to get
ready for the tests. We have made sure,
however, that they have continued to receive a
full and balanced curriculum at the same time as
making sure they are able to show what they are
capable of in a test situation.

We have been so pleased with how they have
responded, and would like to thank you for your
help in keeping SATs in perspective. They are
only a small part of what is important at the
Stoke Hill Federation.

To make next week as easy as possible, please
make sure your child gets a good sleep, arrives at
school on time, and that they have a healthy
breakfast. In the unlikely event that your child is
unwell please let us know — they can take the
tests up to a week late as long as we put certain
steps in place.
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INSPIRE DISCOVER SUCCEED

Home Learning for Year 1 and Year 2 We have been reviewing the ‘Home
Learning’ we set for children in Key Stage 1 this year and for the coming

Swap your wellies

this week at the summer term you will notice some further small changes. In addition to the
weekly reading that we expect every child to do at home and the practice e-
//’ll%l/’ll‘ 56’/100/ ( lc or tasks for maths using Education City, there are new half termly learning tasks

children can work on at their own pace. Home Learning can be brought in to
share and celebrate during a specific week set aside for this.

FREE). Wellies

" 5
are 01‘_/&(55’50062/ We have provided some time guidelines for children depending upon their age

I"OI" the maddy and hope this helps families to enjoy learning together at home for the
appropriate amount of time. Too long spent on home learning makes it
a’ays é&(t fOI" ddyS become a chore - a good tip is to stop whilst you are enjoying working

together then your child will be keen to return to the task! Keep on going until
you are both fed up will not help either of you feel enthusiastic about learning
together. Why not set a timer to count the minutes? Above all, enjoy these
early years when your child does want your help and attention.

at the beach too.

Find specific details of Home Learning for your Year 1 or Year 2 child on their
Leaning Letter sent home today.

BookofBriIIian;e IO

When a child tries really hard with their learning, perseveres when
they find things tricky, or has a breakthrough in understanding, their
teacher sends them over to see me, Mrs Sullivan or Mrs McKimm.

3AM, 4M, 5J, and 6G.

We add their name to the Book of Brilliance, and at our Celebration
assemblies on Fridays they get to stand up in front of the whole
school to receive recognition and a round of applause.

Every week we have pages of names to read out, and it is so good to
be able to praise excellent learning behaviour in a public forum.




